MUSE *

Board of Trustees Meeting

December 15, 2004

Minutes  (Approved 1-16-05)

In Attendance:

Trustees: Mina Cohen, Bronwyn Rhoades, Judy Jonas, Mark Morton,  Deena  

Zarlin, Don  Kirkpatrick, Jed Ayres, Pamela Graham, Guests Ann  

Birdsell, Lucinda Clark, Jim Shock & Scott Meltzer.

1) Introductions: There were no new visitors present at the meeting.

2) Minutes of Previous meeting:

(MSC (Ayres/Rhoades) to approve the minutes of the MUSE regular  

meeting of November 17, 2004  as distributed.

3) Treasurer's Report:

Lucinda Clark  gave a treasurer’s report of the MUSE  November  

financial transactions. The beginning balance was $35,623.21 with  

$2,470.19 in disbursements. Deposits totaled $14,040.82. With $40.17  

interest earned, less outstanding Sept./Oct. checks of  $227.33 and a  

reporting error adjustment of $411.23 from last month. The ending  

balance was $46,599.45. Detail was provided for the fall fund raisers:  

The Turkey Trot Bar profit was $722.39. The net profit for the Rummage  

Sale on 10/29 was $8,286.79 with $1,104.00 coming from the 12/04  

Rummage Sale Finale.  The profit from the Ledford House Dinner was  

$5,619.85.

  Lucinda also presented the Mendocino Corvette Summer November  

Financial Transactions. The Beginning Balance was $62,611.69,  

Disbursements were $1,614.73, Deposits were $200, Interest earned was  

$50.13, The Merchant Service Fee was - $5.00, Outstanding checks were - 

$1,240 making the actual balance $60,001.21.

4) Committee Reports:

a) Candlelight  Inn Tour: Don Kirkpatrick announced that the  

Candlelight Inn Tour event appeared to be a success, but that the  

income received from this event was not yet known. Don indicated that  

the staff was particularly to be commended for its support of the  

event. Altogether some twelve members of the staff and one Board  

member participated as hosts for the Inn Tour. Some constructive  

comments which were heard from the Inn keepers were passed on for  

improving the event next year.

        • One of  the Inn keepers assumed that MUSE was in charge of the  

event. Don explained that the MUSE responsibility was only to find and  

place the hosts for the event.

        • It was suggested that it might be helpful to have a meeting next  

fall prior to the event to prep representatives from the different  

Inns participating.

        • Some of the Inns preferred to have their own staff available to act  

as hosts to deal with the crowds and declined to have hosts provided  

by MUSE. It was suggested that all of the Inns be encouraged to have a  

MUSE host on the site because that person would be better able to talk  

about the MUSE organization.

        • It was suggested that a follow up memo be sent to thank the Inns  

for participating and to get evaluative comments. Don will look into  

this.

b) One More Night:

Since Ron was not present, the report from the One More Night Event  

was postponed to the next meeting.

c) Mendocino Corvette Summer:

Lucinda reported that the Corvette Summer 05 has had a relatively slow  

start with only 12 tickets being sold to date. Jed is the high seller  

at this point. A mailer will soon go out to approximately 875 people  

who are on the mailing list.

Continued Reminder: The committee still needs additional people to  

help with the project, especially those who are willing to sell ten  

tickets. The Corvette Summer Committee meets at 8:30 every other  

Friday morning at the Mac House Suites.

d) Ledford House Dinner Comments:  The subcommittee reported  

additional evaluation comments about the November Honorary Dinner and  

concluded that the event was a good method of raising funds with a  

minimum of effort. The Committee’s evaluation summary is attached. It  

was decided that the Committee would move ahead to organize the event  

for next year. The location decision would be left to the Committee.

MSC (Rhoades, Ayres) That MUSE again sponsor a  Benefit  dinner  in  

November of 2005.

5) Consideration of Proposals:

a) High School Jazz Band Trip to International Association of Jazz  

Educators Convention in Long Beach: Submitted by Gail Dickenson

The request was for the contribution of an amount of $1700 to  

partially cover the cost of the trip. This amount would cover the  

participant registration and the cost of the van rented from  

Enterprise. The Band Boosters have contributed an amount of $2600  

toward food and lodging.

MSC (Ayres, Morton) To grant funds in the amount of $1700 toward the  

Jazz Band Trip to Long Beach.

b) Request for funding in the amount of 10 % toward the cost of the  

Alternative Ed Week Budget. ($3725) (April 11-15) : Submitted by Gail  

Dickenson

This request was submitted by Gail (in abstencia) as a 10%  

supplementation of the Alternative Ed Week Budget in the amount of  

$3725.  The discussion centered around  whether or not the  requested  

amount was simply an augmentation of the AE week budget or whether it  

was to be designated to be used for scholarships for those students  

who could  not afford to participate in the Alternative Ed Week   

without outside financial help. After considerable discussion, it was  

decided to grant the request but to ask Gail to address the question  

and reaffirm that the use of the funds would be used for scholarship  

purposes

MSC (Rhoades, Morton) To grant the request in the amount of $3725 for  

The Alternative Ed Week Programs  and to ask Gail Dickenson to provide  

an update on how the funds will be used.

c) Poetry Workshop: Submitted by Scott Meltsner

Scott requested an amount of $800 to fund “ Poetry in the Schools” for  

the High School English Classes. The proposal would provide for  

different English classrooms to have  a second round of 16 sessions at  

$50.00 per session.  The proposal also included the publication of an  

anthology of poems to be distributed to the student participants.  

After considerable discussion, the MUSE Board declined to fund the  

proposal.

MSC (Ayres, Graham) To deny the application and ask that the Poets in  

The Schools Organization return to the next MUSE meeting with a  

clarification  as to whether the program will be offered to the same  

students as earlier in the fall or to different students. OR  to  

resubmit a proposal to fund a program at the Middle School Level.

d) Proposal for the purchase of library books  for the Middle School  

Library

This proposal was submitted in the amount of $150 for the purchase of   

high interest books for low level readers.  In the discussion which  

followed this request, it ws pointed out that the Blue Stocking Book  

Club had donated an amount of $350 which was to go to the Middle  

School Library. The Secretary was directed to write a thank you note  

to the Blue Stocking Book Club.

MSC (Jonas, Graham) That the funds received from the Blue Stocking  

Book club be granted to the MS Library for the purchase of books.

6) Policy Items:

There was no discussion of policy items.

7)  Other:

a) Mina announced that Peggy Merrill had offered to put up the $5000  

to match the grant provision as set forth by Claire Ellis which would  

allow MUSE to receive $5000 from the sale of the 2004 Corvette for the  

funding of a project.

b) Mina continues to work on setting up meetings with parents, staffs,  

the administrative team, and the MUSD Board of Trustees. A brown bag  

luncheon was suggested for meeting with the MUSD Board.

c) Bronwyn reported that the proposal of funding a “large idea” which  

had been briefly discussed at the November meeting has been narrowed  

to three broad areas:

        1) Improvement of the District library program

        2) A K-12 physical education and health education program

        3) A K-12 art instruction program

The concepts have not yet been discussed with the Leadership Team and  

it is anticipated that a proposal will be made at the February MUSE  

meeting.

d)  Mina announced that she had met with James Maxwell with the  

intention of revitalizing the MUSE web page. She handed out a rough  

schematic representation of how the new web page might look.

e) The Annual MUSE  Meeting  will be held on Thursday, January 27th  

at  7:00 pm in the Matheson Performing Arts Center.

f) Winter Trustee Workshop: The MUSE Winter Trustee Workshop is  

scheduled for Friday, Feb. 11th (4:30 - 6:00) and  Sat, Feb. 12th  

( 8:00 - 12:00)

  MSC (Kirkpatrick, Ayres) To adjourn the meeting at 5:05.

                                                                Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                Don Kirkpatrick,

                                                                Secretary

